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Friday 14th July 2023

Absence from School
Please could  parents remember  to telephone or email the school before 9am to notify us of any 
absence. Email: admin@st-laurenceprimary.com or telephone 01584 872766. If we do not hear 
from you children will be marked as unauthorised. 

Results:
Across the country, we are still feeling the effects of the pandemic, in terms of children’s 
attainment and progress. However due to exceptional teaching from all of our staff and 
support from our tutors (Mrs Gow, Mrs Steven and Mr Tisdale); speech and language 
specialist (Mrs Powell) and family support worker (Victoria Martin); in short a tremendous 
team effort, our children have performed significantly above the national average in all year 
groups and all subjects.
I am proud of them all and I’m sure that you are as well.
EYFS data compares very favourably to local picture (Shropshire). 
73%:68% Good Level of Development.
KS1 Data compares very favourably to local (Shropshire) and national picture.
80%:69% expected level of development.
Phonics results are pleasing (73%)
Multiplication Test results are excellent: Average Pt. score: 22.4 (National Average 19)

KS2 SATs EXS+ in Maths, Reading, Writing, and GPS above national average.
RWM        70% (School): 57 %( National Average)
Reading    80% (School): 73% (National Average)
Maths       77% (School): 73% (National Average)
Writing     77% (School):  71% (National Average)
Progress in KS2 is good. 

School Fete:
I think that everyone enjoyed the school fete this year, the sun shone and it ran very 
smoothly.
Thank you very much to our PTA (in particular, Mrs Phoebe Nash and Mrs Katherine Hunt) for 
working so hard to make the event so memorable.
We have raised a lot of money for the children as well!! Although we are not sure of the exact 
amount as yet.

Mr Matthews

Leavers Service 
Wednesday 19th July at St. Laurence’s Church – 10.30am All parents are welcome to attend.
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Cross country

This week saw the return of our in house cross country competition, the weather was perfect for it 
with lots of rain to keep the children on their toes. They ran well and tried their very best. Clun took 
the victory and won the house cup, 2nd place was Onny, 3rd Corve and 4th Teme. 

Year 3 
Girls Boys 
1st Place – Sophie Worrallo 1st Place – Henry Lynch
2nd place- Eilidh Evans 2nd Place – Edwyn Nicklyn
3rd Place – Joanie Crouch 3rd Place- George Thorne 

Year 4 –
Girls Boys
1st – Poppy Wilson-Mayor 1st – Martin Yordanov
2nd – Ellie Schroeder 2nd – Charlie Willis
3rd Demi Glichrist 3rd – Joshua Price

Year 5 
Girls Boys
1st – Imogen Nash 1st – Isaac Griffin
2nd – Ava Williams 2nd – Lucas Martin
3rd – Eliza Mason 3rd – Issa Purdy

Year 6 
Girls Boys
1st – Ebony Miles 1st – Lewis Sampson
2nd – Lacey-Jane Beckwith 2nd – Leo Hodgkinson
3rd – Rose Gould 3rd – Oliver Forbes 

Summer Fete
Thank you to all who came along to the school fete last 
Friday, we had a lovely evening in the sun!

Well done to all our raffle ticket winners:
-C-sons voucher – Olivia Meier
-£10 voucher Lili’s beauty salon- Mr O’Reiley
-Nutty Barber voucher – Violet Willgoss
-£20 voucher Lion at Leintwardine – Lola Wood
-Bottle of wine from Bistro Severn – Logan Murray
-£15 voucher for the shed bar and kitchen – Charlie Willis
-Earrings by Little Bees Creations – Paige woods
-2 Cinema tickets Ludlow Assembly rooms – Laura Wheatly
-Beauty pack from Dizzy Cat – Bernie Wall
-2 Cinema tickets Regal Cinema – R.Lynch
-£10 voucher for Corner House – Elizabeth Willgoss
-Coffee and cake at Kin Kitchen – Isabella Price
-Afternoon tea for 2 at Fishmore Hall – Willow Meier
-Radnor Water – Lilly-Grace Martin
-Rose Bottle – Edward Hunt
- Bag of Booze donated by school staff – Matilda Reid



July 

17th Year 3 Discovery Centre 

18th Year 5 & year 6 summer performance Ludlow Assembly rooms 6.00pm

19th Year 6 Leavers service St Laurence’s Church 10.30am

21st School Closes at 3.15pm for the summer

September

4th PD DAY

5th PD DAY

6TH School re-opens 

The Year 5 and Year 6 summer performance of Olivia 
will take place on Tuesday 18th July at 6pm at Ludlow 
Assembly Rooms (children performing should attend 
from 5.30pm) Tickets are on sale now on the School 
Money system. Tickets are £4 each … please just 
purchase the amount you would like. If you would like 
extra please contact the school office

Year 2
This week year two have spent the whole day at Forest School, we had a 
wonderful day. The children enjoyed two fires throughout the day, we made 
popcorn the children loved watching the kernels popping. We toasted our own 
marshmallows to make s’mores. We whittled sticks to make our own wands, 
using leaves and wool to decorate them. The children made their own weaving 
sticks and found things of interest in the environment to weave. We made leaf 
prints by using rolling pins and bashing them onto pieces of paper to make the 
imprints.








